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Subject: 	Accessible Electronic Ballot Return System for Voters with Disabilities
From: 		Members of the National Federation of the Blind of Maryland
To: 		Members of the Maryland General Assembly
Contact:	Ronza Othman, President
National Federation of the Blind of Maryland
15 Charles Plaza, #3002
Baltimore, MD 21201
Phone: 443-426-4110
Email: President@nfbmd.org 

Date: 		January 18, 2024

THE PROBLEM
The current by mail ballot return process in Maryland is a paper-based system that discriminates against blind voters and those with other print disabilities.  Maryland’s system strips these voters of their right to vote privately and independently and has the impact of disenfranchising voters. 

PROPOSED ACTION
The Maryland General Assembly must pass legislation that requires the Maryland State Board of Elections to establish an accessible electronic ballot return process for voters with disabilities for use beginning the 2026 primary election.  

BACKGROUND
Maryland voters have many choices when casting their ballot.  They may vote in person or vote by mail.  Voters may submit a permanent request so that they automatically receive a by mail ballot each election.  After the ballot is submitted, the election officials can inform the voter that their ballot was received by the Board of Elections in several ways.  The voter selects these methods of contact and can even be notified by text message.  While these technological advances have improved the voting process, more needs to be done in order to ensure all voices are heard.  For example, the state of Maryland lacks an accessible electronic ballot return system, requiring blind and low-vision voters and those with print disabilities to need assistance printing, signing and certifying, and mailing in or dropping off their ballots.  As a result, the voter’s privacy and independence are compromised, meaning others see the voter’s choices and can even alter the voter’s selections without their knowledge.

People with print disabilities must return their ballots at the cost of losing privacy and ballot secrecy.  The ballots can be marked online but must be printed and signed before it can be sent by mail or dropped in a ballot box.  Many people have no access to a printer, so they must have someone else print their ballot.  They require assistance from another person in finding where to sign their ballot and preparing it for delivery by mail or by drop box.  Those who assist them are able to see — and even alter — for whom the voter voted, which is inconsistent with voter privacy and independence principles and compromises the security of these voters’ ballots.  

CONCLUSION
In order to ensure voters with disabilities have access to a private, independent, and secure ballot, the Maryland General Assembly must pass legislation directing the Maryland State Board of Elections to establish an accessible electronic ballot return system for use beginning the 2026 primary election.  This will remedy the lack of privacy and independence that such voters face when using the vote by mail process.  It will also resolve the lack of security that these voters face due to the number of hands and eyes to which their ballots are exposed during the printing, signature and certification, and submission process.  
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